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Artists impression

Parish Council meeting February 2017
Our previous edition reported that the Rectory Room and the School were
ineligible for awards from the Solar Park fund. On further investigation it
emerged that the school PTA as a stand-alone charity is sufficiently
separate from the school to have eligibility, so later in the meeting it was
awarded £3,743 ex VAT for repairs and improvements to an outdoor
play/teaching shelter. With equal pleasure the Council agreed to release
£3,721 for Penyoke play park maintenance and repairs. After completion
of the agreed work future costs will be borne fully by the Parish Council.
Fascinatingly, the Rectory Room bid proved difficult not just because it
may be a religious building but also because proof of ownership is
nowhere to be found.
The chairman confirmed that the Council is powerless to prevent new
street name signs in the village (Penyoke Lane) carrying both English and
Cornish identifiers. According to Mr Google there are about 300 fluent
Cornish speakers in Cornwall, while the second commonest spoken
language in Cornwall is Polish, with about 1980 speakers (and for all we
know Cantonese may not be far behind). I propose that our street signs
have artistic Chinese ideograms rather than Cornish gobbledegook. All
those in favour.…
Morton Macleod

Work to start on overhead electricity lines
Parishioners will have noticed the scaffolding towers being erected under
one of the pylon runs from Ellbridge. This is to enable to the National Grid
to trial a new high-visibility paint on the cables which, they hope, will re-
duce the risk of aircraft colliding with the cables. This is one of several
measures being introduced to facilitate the reopening of Plymouth Airport.
Supporters of the airport hope this action will bring the chances of reviving
the facility one step nearer.
The plan is to paint the wires in the run from the sub-station at Ellbridge all
the way to Roborough Down north of Plymouth in a vivid day-glow yellow
colour; the paint will also be treated to glow in the dark to assist night time
air traffic. Work is due to commence on 1 April and is expected to last for
14 weeks.



Landulph plan progress
The Landulph Neighbourhood Plan Group has published the results of its
survey conducted recently. The analysis can be seen on its website,
landulphplan.org or on the Facebook page landulph Innit. It is well worth
reading with some interesting and surprising statistics.
The Group is currently  revising the plan to accommodate the views of
parishioners. It will then be submitted for a second series of consultations
later this year before the final version is released.

Hall Handyman required
Landulph Memorial Hall requires a local part-time Caretaker for general
maintenance and on-call responsibilities. Hours by arrangement. Please
contact the Secretary on 01752 845838 or sally.worth@gmail.com for a
job description.

Landulph Under Fives
The children have been very busy so far this term at pre-school, and
amongst other topics we have been learning about Spring. On Thursday 9
February Richard Brown kindly let pre-school and toddler groups visit the
lambs at his farm.  We had a wonderful time bottle feeding and cuddling
them.  We also saw some cows, a calf and tractors!  A big thank you to
Richard.
As our pre-school is a charity, we rely heavily on fundraising undertaken
by our dedicated committee of parents as the funding from the government
does not cover our running costs.  We have several events coming up in
the next few weeks for which we would be grateful to receive the support
of the local community.  The events are:
On the 2 April we will be running a children’s tent during Defender Day at
Pentillie. There will be lots of arts and crafts and fun things to keep
children entertained.
Our Easter Egg Hunt is on Sunday 23 April with a pop-up café in the
annexe at the Memorial Hall where there will be cream teas and
homemade cakes on offer. Pre-school is also very busy at the moment
and we need additional staff to provide support.  If you have a Level 2 or 3
BTEC (or equivalent) in Early Years Childcare and are in a position to help
us out, please contact Lisa Hughes on 07734 210365.



colour

Landulph is a Thriving School
This spring term has been extremely positive and optimistic at Landulph
School. Among a number of visits was one by Class 3 to a science and
technology show case at Plymouth University. This trip was organised by
saltash.net for our children and free for all parents.
For World Book Day the whole school dressed in costume as characters
from their favourite books. The day culminated in a grand story telling
session; the children created and presented stories based on our school
values and finally swapped their favourite books with each other,
promoting a love of reading.
We are developing as a Thrive School, a programme for individuals,
groups or even whole classes to support well-being and development. We
have a play therapist who is working individually with some of our younger
children. Another initiative is ‘Drawing and Talking’ which allows children
the time to talk through worries or problems. We are very proud of our
pastoral care and believe that our children are very well supported.

Eighty-two per cent of
our children take part
in extra-curricular
clubs and activities
which take place in
and out of school
hours. Some are
sporty, others are arty
and techy; the aim is
to provide something
for everyone! All but
one of the clubs are
provided free of
charge by members of
staff and volunteer
parents.

Landulph Methodist Church
The Church‘s 143rd Anniversary Service will be on Sunday 14 May at
3.00pm. The service will be taken by Richard Uglow with tea to follow.
There will be a concert by the Pelynt Male Voice Choir on Sat 17 June at
7.30pm - watch the notice boards for more information.
Mavis Edmonds





My name is Tina Ferguson,
I am a cleaner and I am
looking for new customers,
I can provide references if
required and my hourly rate
is £10.
All household cleaning and
ironing undertaken, hours
to suit, please call me on

07580 403923.

Enterprise Park, Midway Rd, Bodmin,PL312FQ

 EXCURSIONS

benneymoon@btinternet.com
www.grouptravelcoachhire.com

01208 77989 or 01208 72669

FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CALL

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available

11th April   West Somerset Railway and

6th May     Badminton Horse Trials

 16th May   Tamar Cruise and
  Mount  Edgecumbe Estate

15th June   River Dart Cruise and Steam Train

 9th Aug British Firework Championships

18th Aug    Rosemoor Garden Show

Dunster Castle



Seasoned firewood

on 07876672544
don’t hesitate to contact Dan

Hardwood logs

Free delivery
Kindling available

11th April   West Somerset Railway and

Taunton.  There will probably be
room on the coach for non-
Gardening Club members if
anyone is interested.
Jen Hambly and Jane Espig

Landulph Gardening Club
Spring is definitely here with more light,
occasional boosts in temperature and many
Spring flowers showing their faces. Lawns are
growing lush and, in my garden, somewhat tufty!
The Club is celebrating the season with the
Annual Spring Show on Saturday 8 April, at 2
pm. I hope your interest has been caught by the
flyer that's intended to encourage entries in the
family class (a decorated bicycle or trike any

size). There are also loads of other exciting and interesting categories for
everyone. Don't hesitate, join in and be part of our village's floral heritage.
If you would like an entry schedule or have any queries contact Jane
844811 or Jen 846504. I hope as many as possible will scour their
gardens and contribute to a colourful show.
Our April talk on Wednesday 12 April at 7.30pm will be about various
gardens in the attractive area of the Cotswolds. In May we have a visit to
the Boconnoc Estate. This will be on Tuesday, 2 May, 2 to 5pm.
For June, we will go by car to a local open garden. Although July is a long
time yet, on 12th we plan to go by coach to Hestercombe Gardens, near

Bees
As a sign of the times Phillip
Braund reports that his bees had
such a disastrous summer last
year he is unable to supply honey
to parishioners at the moment.
He says, ‘Hopefully the sun will
shine this summer and all you
kind people will plant your garden
with bee friendly plants. Bees
need all the help we can give
them.’



Penyoke tractor returning for the summer
Whilst the playground at Penyoke is well loved and used by all, last year
the equipment was identified by the Parish Council as getting tired and the
cost of repair anticipated to be high.  The question asked was 'Do we want
to keep the park as it is or should we down size and make it more
affordable to maintain?'  Olivia Teacher and I set up the Park Working
Group who reported to the Parish Council on what the community
wanted... ‘keep it as it is!’ we all cried and ‘bring the tractor back!’   The
Working Group reviewed last year's park inspection and identified
improvements that needed to be done to get the park in top condition
ready for the summer. This work (replacing rotten timbers, reproofing etc)
will be funded via the solar park grant and will take place in late April.  And
what about the tractor? Nigel Cummings has the beloved tractor in his
garage and will be
restoring it to its
former glory ready for
the summer. Waitrose
tokens were posted
furiously by Landulph
residents, raising a
contribution of £263
towards this project.
Thanks to all for your
enthusiasm and
support. The park will
be closed from 24
April - 8 May to
enable the repair
work to go ahead.
Clarissa Newell

The Saltash Card
Pay a one-off fee of £2 at The Bookshop on
Saltash Fore Street, the Guildhall, or the
Community Hub at 4 Fore Street and you
get a Saltash Card. Then you are entitled to
2p per litre off fuels at the two Carkeel filling
stations as well as reductions at several

Saltash businesses. Those businesses in the scheme display an enlarged
version of the discount card. What’s not to like?
Morton Macleod



Jack and the Beanstalk
Gales of laughter swept Landulph Hall when the pantomime Jack and the
Beanstalk played to capacity audiences on two evenings at the beginning
of February. This was the first Landulph panto with adult performers that
most parishioners could remember. The idea of a panto has been
discussed for years but it took the impresario drive and talent of teacher
Sally Worth, and her sound and light wizard husband Martin, backed by
the Festival Committee, finally to bring it to the Memorial Hall stage.
All the traditional ingredients were there in the professional script.
However, the real entertainment was in the additions penned by cast and
backstage staff satirising local issues and personalities. Considerable ad
libbing, both intentional and unintentional, added to the hilarity. The two
evenings differed considerably in style, with Saturday night’s offering
significantly more ‘family friendly’.
The cast was brilliantly lead by Jason Small, in his first ever acting role, as
Jack. He expertly orchestrated the traditional hissing, booing, cheering
and cries of ‘he’s behind you...!’. Nicola Small appropriately and sweetly
played Princess Jill, the love of Jack’s life.
A revelation to his friends and neighbours was David Ford as Dame Effy
Cashus, Jack’s flamboyantly dressed Mum. Marcia Pirie was evil
personified oozing around the stage as Uriah Creep. Inspired casting
produced a suave Prince Charming from Allen Pack and a gentle giant
with an Irish accent by Con O’Connor.
With a cast of 27 it would be impossible to mention all, but the audiences
were treated to a special comedic delight by Sue Hassan and Andrea
Edwards as the hip side-kicks MC Wickiwickiwickid and Innit. Gary
Edwards and Mark Shirlaw were udderly brilliant as Maisy the Cow.
The younger generation also shone with confident performances from
Amelie Wilkes as the fairy and her supporters Hollie Lavis and Evie
Pearson. A bravura cameo by Daniel Sissons promised a bright acting
future!
A final credit must go to the Landulph Art Group and friends who created
the scenery, and all the backstage crew who almost made the evening run
smoothly! But the biggest thank-you goes to producer-director, Sally Worth
– please Miss, can we have some more!
Morton Macleod and James Jermain

Middle row: News Readers / Marc Shirlaw, Daniel Sissons, Lisa Wilkes, Jane Espig,
                   The Dame/ Dave Ford
Bottom row: The Fairies/ Hollie Lavis, Amelie Wilkes, Evie Pearson
                    Uriah Creep/ Marcia Pirie

See the frontispiece for a photographic montage of some of the performers :
Front row: Jill/ Nicola Small, Jack/Jason Small
                  Chorus of Disapproval/ Christene Bowman, Anne Marie Nathan , Morton Macleod, Kirstie



Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast
Nr.Halton Quay,

St. Dominick

A family run dairy farm set within
the Tamar Valley,

Close to  moors, coast and towns

Comfortable en-suite room and
private room
Home Cooked Breakfast
Private Lounge
Families welcome

Tel: 01579 350894
Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk

e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Mobile 07790842227

www.servicecare.co.uk

GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways



NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

· Nail Cutting
· Corns and Calluses
· Thickened Nails
· Dry Cracked Skin
· Foot Pain
· Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com

Good Companions
The Good Companions’ first coach trip this year is to Heartlands Mining
World Heritage site and Botanical Gardens at Pool, near Redruth.
Admission is free. On 23 May the group is going to Widecombe-in-the-
Moor.
Other outings for the year include a trip by steam train from Paignton to
Kingswear on 27 June and a visit to Abbotsbury Swannery, Dorset, on 25
July.
The speaker for April will be Jo Totterdell from St Dominick. Her theme is
‘Life amongst the daffodils’. In May Mike Bearcroft, Professional
Footballer, Actor and Author, explains that ‘Variety has been the spice of
my Life’. Robin Gay from Rame Head tells us about the National
Coastwatch Institution on 20 June and on 18 July Duncan Matthews of Old
Cornwall Society talks about ‘Marc Brunel’.
Our meetings are held on the 3rd Tuesday of each month in the Memorial
Hall at 2.30pm and there are trips on the 4th Tuesday of the month
through the summer.
If you would like to join us for our meetings or coach trips contact Doreen
Braund 01752 845495 or Mavis Edmonds for a programme.
Mavis Edmonds



e
d
i
c
.
o
r
g
.
u
k

B
a
s
e
d
i
n

T
e
l
 
 
0
1
7
5
2
8
4
9
7
8
7
 
 
M
o
b
i
l
e
 
 
 
0
7
9
7
3
3
4
4
9P
l
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
i
 

 

 

D

d

Cargreen businessman goes into the Dragon’s Den
Martin Worth, Business Development Director of Rugged Interactive,
based in Fowey, reports on his experience pitching for funds from
television’s fearsome Dragons.
April… a brown-field studio in Manchester… up at 5am… technical
rehearsal at 7am… make-up at 8.30am… ready for a 9am shoot.
Waiting outside the den is a nail biting moment. Inside, Simon Heap,
founder of Rugged Interactive, Lauren Anning and Lucy Manley, designer
and sports scientist respectively, were giving a lively pitch of our latest
products, the CardioWall Compact, Pro-X and Trail Blazer climbing wall.
Then it was my turn to face the barrage of lights and cameras. I noticed
Simon seemed extremely ill at ease.
I had a heated exchange with Touker over the forecast figures for the next
12 months. The questioning was confrontational and I pushed back.
Weirdly, I discovered I was enjoying the challenge when, suddenly, it was
all over. Peter said those fateful words, ‘I’m going to make you an offer’ -
followed by Touker (despite our recent skirmish)… then Deborah…. then
Sarah.
We started negotiating percentages and eventually, Peter and Deborah
agreed to collaborate on a percentage buyback after two years if we were
on target. Then Touker offered all the money for a lower percentage. After
further discussion we felt that we could not work well with Touker and
accepted Peter and Deborah’s offer. They leapt off their seats for
handshakes and kisses. We’d made it!
We had been in the Den for 90 gruelling minutes and emerged victorious.
Interviews and photo shoots took us to lunch time.

Concert   SATURDAY 10 JUNE, 7.30pm LANDULPH CHURCH
We are delighted to welcome The South West Chamber Choir, musical
director Stephen Trahair, to Landulph Church again.   Within a programme
entitled Brother Sun, Sister Moon they will present a wide variety of
unaccompanied songs and readings on the theme of the Canticle of the
Sun:  Sun, Moon, Wind, Water, Fire, World, Love and Death.  Many
composers are represented in this programme, from R L Pearsall to Helen
Porter, from Flanders & Swan to Byrd, and Toch’s Geographical Fugue
alongside Over the Rainbow.   Something for everyone!    Tickets, price
£8, are available from Phillida Jermain phillidajermain@hotmail.com /
01752 847546 or at the door, proceeds to the church tower roof fund.
Wine will be available in the interval.



What a roller coaster ride! What a
surreal experience - and, what a
disappointment when the broadcast
was shown as part of the series
finale!
Brutal editing focused on all our
mistakes under pressure; Lauren
and Lucy hardly featured at all; the
equipment was not really
showcased and the only
acknowledgement of our business
acumen was Peter’s statement that
‘we got off on the wrong foot.’
Would I do it again? Probably NOT.
PS: To try out the equipment for
yourselves, visit iBounce
Trampoline Park in Bodmin and
have fun!
Martin Worth



Cargreen Cancer fund raising AGM
The AGM of the Cargreen Cancer Research UK fund raising group will
take place on Monday, 3 April  at 7pm at Tamarind, Penyoke.
If you would like to be involved with helping us fund-raise please come
along.
After the AGM we will be discussing our Yarn Bombing of the village in
June to raise funds for Cancer Research UK Kids and Teens campaign.
Please phone Gaye Braund for details: 01752 847774

The Sheriff from Pentillie
Sarah Coryton of Pentillie Castle has been sworn in as High Sheriff of
Cornwall for 2017/18. The Office of High Sheriff is an independent non-
political royal appointment for a single year. The origins of the office date
back to Saxon times, when the ‘shire reeve’ was responsible to the king for
the maintenance of law and order within the county, and for the collection
and return of taxes due to the crown.
Sarah is the tenth High Sheriff of Cornwall connected with the Pentillie
estate and will be the 12th woman in the office. She takes over from Jane
Hartley of Holywell Bay, and is looking forward to working with local crime
prevention agencies, the emergency services and the voluntary sector,
supporting the Crown and the judiciary.

Cargreen skippers on course
On a dark November evening ten intrepid
would-be navigators embarked on a voyage of
learning and discovery.  Over the weeks we
were guided through a myriad of topics.  We
came to understand the effect tides and wind
have on a boat’s progress.  We were also
introduced to the wonders of variation,
deviation and the methods of how to apply
them.  We were even taught how to recognise
a vessel restricted in its ability to manoeuvre.
We suspect that a couple of our crew who got
lost along the way did so as they had their chart plotters the wrong way
round and had sailed off on a reciprocal course.  The remainder emerged
ready to put the theory into practice.  Many thanks must go to Will Davies,
our instructor, who gave up his time to teach us and to Dave Wheatley for
organising the course.
Marc Shirlaw

The Church‘s 143rd Anniversary Service will be on Sunday 14 May
at 3.00pm. The service will be taken by Richard Uglow with tea to



Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees

let me tell you how

I also cover

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning

My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!

MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE



Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Dan Billing 07725082046

Contact 01752 845234
dcbplanthire@aol.co.uk

Chris Billing 07980574104

0.75 to 7.5 ton Mini Diggers for hire
with CITB Trained operator

Drainage and Septic Tank Installation
Site clearance

Bulk excavation
Bricked paved Driveways

Landscaping and groundworks

Agricultural Contractor and Garden
Services
Tree Surgery
Garden Clearance
Hedge Trimming
Turfing
Fencing
Seasoned logs for sale

CHRIS AND DAN BILLING CONTRACTORS

mailto:perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com
mailto:perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com


PERFECTION CLEANING
SOUTH WEST

Domestic and commercial window
cleaning.  We also offer gutter cleaning
and clearance, pressure washing, pvc
cleaning, caravan and solar panel
cleaning
If you have any queries or require a
quote, please ring 07481 155746 or
e-mail
perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com
www.facebook.com/perfectioncleaningsw

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748

mailto:perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com
mailto:perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com


Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950

Landulph Methodist Church
The Church‘s 143rd Anniversary
Service will be on Sunday 14
May at 3.00pm. The service will
be taken by Richard Uglow with
tea to follow. There will be a
concert by the Pelynt Male Voice
Choir on Sat 17 June at 7.30pm
- watch the notice boards for
more information.
Mavis Edmonds

Landulph Methodist Church
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May at 3.00pm. The service will
be taken by Richard Uglow with
tea to follow. There will be a
concert by the Pelynt Male Voice
Choir on Sat 17 June at 7.30pm
- watch the notice boards for
more information.
Mavis Edmonds

An Easter Message
Which is your church? Many of you may respond ‘I don’t have one, thank
you’. Others may point to a Methodist, Roman Catholic or other
denomination, some may point toward their Mosque or Synagogue or
other faith community.
By an accident of history, a parish church is there for everyone who lives
in the parish of any faith or none. It’s there to be alongside people as they
rejoice, or when they grieve. Mostly, it’s there to affirm life and all that’s
good in it.
When I arrived I was aware that some felt they couldn’t join in worship.
Families with young children particularly wanted something children could
relate to. We’ve tried to meet their needs with a Family Service every six
weeks or so. Morning Praise is also a service without Communion which
some prefer. Communion services are still held regularly. We’ve also tried
to make it easier with a regular service; every second and fourth Sunday
at 10am in Landulph.
On Palm Sunday, we tell the story of Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem on a
donkey. On Good Friday 14 April, there’s a simple service at 2.00pm, and
a celebration of Easter on Sunday at 10am.
On Maundy Thursday (13 April) we’re trying something new. We

mailto:clarky1955@gmail.com


Next edition copy date is 15 May. We cannot
guarantee to publish anything received after that date

Please contact a Group member for more details
James Jermain  01752 847546     jamesdjermain@aol.com
Morton Macleod 01752 846520     mortonmacleod@doctors.org.uk
Sylvia Bedbrook   01752 844519     sylvia@bedbrook.co.uk
Allen Pack    01752 842012     allen.gardendelights@live.co.uk
Tim Clarke         01752 842388     clarke.fernleigh@btinternet.com
Becky Reep  01752 840815     becky.reep@btinternet.com
Phillida Jermain    01752 847546     phillidajermain@hotmail.com
The Newsletter Group reserves the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are
any mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views
of the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or
e-mailed to jamesdjermain@aol.com  Adverts  to  clarky1955@gmail.com
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.org.uk
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small
article introducing yourself, we would be delighted to receive it.

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome

Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

remember the Jewish Passover with a simple meal (with commentary) in
St Mellion church hall, leading into a service of Holy Communion in St
Mellion church.
We’re doing all we can to be your parish church. Thank you for all the
support you give and we hope that we’ll see you at our other events this
year, such as concerts, the Summer Fete and the Craft Ale Festival.
Happy Easter!
Rev. Chris Painter

Short Mat Bowls
Spring sessions finish Wednesday 31 May and Thursday 1
June and restart Wednesday 6 September and Thursday 7
September.

 WANTED  2/3 bedroom house to buy in Cargreen. Ring 01752 841573

mailto:clarky1955@gmail.com
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The Church‘s 143rd Anniversary Service will be on Sunday 14 May
at 3.00pm. The service will be taken by Richard Uglow with tea to
follow. There will be a concert by the Pelynt Male Voice Choir on Sat
17 June at 7.30pm - watch the notice boards for more information.
Mavis Edmonds
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